
 

 

CITY COUNCIL MEMORANDUM 

 

TO: City Council 

FROM: Matthew R. Schmitz, MPA - City Manager 

DATE OF MEETING: September 8, 2025 

ITEM TITLE: Oath of Office – Police Officer 

 

BACKGROUND: 

The Mayor will administer the oath of office to Brandon Bagby, a new police officer. 

DISCUSSION: 

N/A 

RESULTS: 

The City has established priorities during strategic planning sessions. This item supports the Vision from 
that session of supporting high-quality City services. This item helps achieve that vision by ensuring 
the Police Department is adequately staffed to maintain public safety, respond effectively to calls for 
service, and provide essential law enforcement functions for the community. 

FINANCIAL CONSIDERATION: 

N/A 

RECOMMENDATION: 

N/A 


